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Board of Directors Meeting
Friday January 7, 2005 (Olympia Diner, Berlin, CT)

Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 8:15 a.m.  In attendance were: BoD members Elsa Payne, John Rie, Paul Simonetta, and John Murray.   Absent were: Sue Katz, Rose Coggeshall, Matt Twerdy.  General membership attendants:  Nick Zackeo, Larry Secor, Winston Brown
Agenda Items

1. Approval of 11-5-04 and 12-10-04 Meeting Minutes:  Approved without revision.
2. Officer’s reports:
· Treasurer:  None
· Vice President:  John Rie, the new vice-president, was welcomed.  
· President:  Prepared an operating plan for discussion later.  Those that want to help with the 2005 survey, please stay after this meeting.  John Rie agreed to send out the survey and coordinate the responses.  National send a request for membership on the Awards Committee.  It was agreed that the announcement should be sent to the general membership.  Elsa will take the action and remind members that participation is good for maintenance points (Paul has info on points value).
· Secretary:  None.  
· Director at Large:  Paul Simonetta is working on a letter of introduction to the new CT DEP commissioner.  The letter will ask for a meeting.  Nick Zackeo has a copy of a letter the chapter used last time for Paul’s use.  John Rie and Larry Secor suggested agenda topics regarding regulations and standards.  Regulatory issues should be brought to Matt Twerdy who is the Chair of the Government Affairs committee.  Agenda of the visit with the commissioner will be developed after we send the letter.   Paul has recently become a member of the National Government Affairs Committee.
3. Committee Reports
· Election Committee:  Elsa Payne asked if anyone has any ideas for soliciting a nominee for secretary.  Winston Brown responded with interest.  Elsa will send him information regarding a secretary’s duties and determine his eligibility.
· Government Affairs:  Matt Twerdy reported by email that he is not using the regulatory service that we purchased for his reports.  He said that Rose is the only one that has the access information.  There was discussion that our reports should focus on State rules as the Federal rules should be the focus of the National ACHMM.
· Professional Development:  John Murray reported that the flyer for next review class, scheduled for April 25-27, is being prepared for distribution soon.  

· Public Relations and Marketing:  Committee has not been formed.
· Membership Development:  John Murray reported that he sent out 6 membership packages last month.  He maintains a separate email list for non-members.  We lost 2 members due to retirement.  We have 60 paying members in a state of 100 members.
4. Education Program:

· Mold Seminar:  We have not settled with the Safety Council regarding any proceeds due us.  Action:  John will work with Rose to get an invoice for the speaker gifts.  
· Proposed Seminar:   The Safety Council is proposing an upcoming seminar on Becoming Professionally Certified.  Whether we conduct another joint venture is not certain.  However, a CHMM will be needed to speak about our credential.  John Murray is POC for this.
5. Other Business:
· Dinner Meeting Agenda:  Since the meeting has not been scheduled as planned, it was agreed that it be postponed until March 15, 2005 to give enough time to send out the survey and develop a meeting agenda that better reflects what the general membership wants. 
· Newsletter:  The newsletter did not go out as planned.  Elsa will contact Rose to determine if she still wants to be the publisher and determine if assistance should be provided.  Elsa asked for a motion to purchase Adobe Acrobat.  The motion carried.  Elsa will contact Rose to arrange the purchase.
· Website:  Paul Simonetta is planning a meeting with Karen Thompson to update the website.
· CBIA Meeting 2005:  Elsa reported that their website has not mentioned a date.  Action:  Elsa Payne will see to it that we get the booth kit from National as soon as a date has been set and we reserve a spot.

· 2005 Draft Operating Plan:  Elsa asked for comments to the plan.  It is based on the 2004 plan with some modification:  added a mid-month BOD teleconference.  Elsa was asked to check that we meet the bylaws’ requirement for a minimum of general membership meetings.  Other initiatives planned for this year are 1.  Meeting minutes and announcements will be sent to the general membership, 2. There is a proposal to revise the bylaws to add a trustee’s position and correct some minor inconsistencies.  John and Elsa will work on this, 3. Website enhancement.  The operating plan will be finalized after the 2005 survey is completed and communicated to the general membership.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.  

Submitted by:
Elsa Payne, CHMM



President, CT ACHMM
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